
The  
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
 
MINUTES    August 20th, 2021   12:30 PM ZOOM/Remote 

MEETING CALLED BY: Dr. Matt Mingus, Faculty Assembly President 
MINUTES ASSEMBLED BY:  Keri Stevenson, Faculty Assembly Secretary  
FACULTY ATTENDEES:  Antoinette Abeyta, John Burke, Chris Chavez, Neysa Cox, 

Sonya Damon, Alok Dhital, Christopher Dyer, Robert 
Encinio, Sabrina Ezzell, Jim Fisk, Lewis Gambill, Bruce 
Gjeltema, Corine Gonzales, Yi-Wen Huang, Ann Jarvis, 
Hasani Jayasinghe, Tom Kaus, Joe Kee, Jr., Carolyn 
Kuchera, Jacob LaCroix, Carmela Lanza,  L. D. Lovett, 
Jonathan Lumibao, Aretha Matt, Andrew McFeaters, 
Roseanna McGinn, Matt Mingus, Byron Moore, Arun 
Muthaiyan, Smita Rashid, Mark Remillard, Jon Saatvedt, Joe 
Sanchez, Kelley Schukar, Kristian Simcox, Florentin 
Smarandache, Chad Smith, Cecilia Stafford, Keri Stevenson, 
Lora Stone, Kristi Wilson, Gayle Woodcock, and John 
Zimmerman.  

GUESTS: Rob Hunter, Sarah Piano 
 
 
ACTION  APPROVAL OF AGENDA  DR. MATT MINGUS 

DISCUSSION   
Dr. Carolyn Kuchera asked to add an action item to the agenda on the changes in the vaccine mandate 
for dual-enrolled and concurrent students. 
 
Motion: Carolyn Kuchera 
Second: Yes 
 
Dr. Mingus agreed and asked for a motion to approve the modified agenda. 
 
Motion: Joe Sanchez 
Seconded: Yes 
Discussion: None 
Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes 
 

 
 
 
ACTION  APPROVAL OF MINUTES  



 
Motion: Kristian Simcox 
Seconded: Yes 
Discussion: None 
Vote: Unanimous 
Motion Carried: Yes 

 
 
 
INFORMATION  FACULTY ASSEMBLY  DR. MATT MINGUS 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 



employees. The Dean stressed that everyone, even those faculty not currently teaching remote classes, 
should do it to be qualified in case we need to move online at some point in the semester. The HLC 
also comes back to UNM in October, and may look to see if everyone has completed the training. 
 
The other kind of training is Evidence-Based Practices for Teaching Online, which is a much more in-
depth six-week course. Faculty have to sign up for this outside Learning Central. This is through 
Albuquerque, and our campus will pay for it. Dean Primozic asked faculty to contact Loretta Notah if 
they are interested in taking it; not everyone will be able to do so right away, as there are only so many 
classes. The Dean thought the course was not strenuous, and that it offered valuable information about 
teaching online.  
 
The Dean ended his report with the announcement that Ms. Yatisha Yoe had earned a B.A. in Business 
Administration this summer, and expressed his pride in her accomplishment.   
 

 
INFORMATION  STUDENT AFFAIRS REPORT  MS. JAYME MCMAHON    
          

DISCUSSION   
Student Affairs Director Jayme McMahon reported on a change in the student grievance procedures. 
The previous ones didn’t align with the Handbook, while the new ones do, and they also match up with 
Pathfinder.  
 
Before this, Director McMahon explained, grievances and discipline were muddled together, and 
different branches developed their own conduct practices. We are all now on the same page. EOE has 
hired a hearing officer for the university, and all the branch campuses can use this officer’s services. 
All Title IX cases will have to go into formal investigation before the OEO. Students who choose a 
formal hearing can go before the hearing officer. Before this, getting a panel together to conduct a 
hearing was a challenge. Director McMahon gave kudos to the Dean of Students for getting this 
process together and working with the Provost’s office. Another new change is that the policy 
regarding student attendance is now more detailed. 
 
Director McMahon then addressed the fact that COVID information is still changing. Right now, by 
the end of September, unvaccinated students without approved exemptions will be remanded to 
disciplinary processes. Director McMahon thought this might include restrictions on access to campus 
spaces, which would include classrooms. 
 
The Director then asked for questions. The first one was about student ID’s, and whether picture ID’s 
will be made for concurrent and dual-enrollment students. Director McMahon replied that this is 
planned, but there are logistics to work out. Admissions staff have to issue ID’s, but they are very busy 
in the first few weeks, especially since concurrent students have to be readmitted every single term. 
Student employees could be hired and trained to take over the ID-making process, but Director 



matches kids ages 5-



One faculty member asked whether we should include a statement about the high school students’ age 
group now having an extremely high incidence of COVID. A short discu



send two messages. One member offered feedback to remove the phrase “in the strongest possible 
terms,” saying it wasn’t needed. Others were concerned that since exemptions to the vaccine mandate 
already exist, our message might not land the way we wanted it to.  
 
As to the specifics of the citations and data, Dr. Mingus suggested adding a reference to COVID’s 
detrimental effects. Dr. Antoinette Abeyta recommended the American Association of Pediatrics article 
that focused on “clear and consistent” messaging as a source. Lack of this kind of messaging creates 
distrust and misinformation. 
 
Mr. Hunter added that MCHS had received an email to tell families that their children didn’t need to be 
vaccinated, but MCHS still wants the vaccination mandate.  
 
One faculty member asked whether we could require that the Provost include language from the 
Assembly’s statement in the syllabus language, but Dr. Mingus answered that this is beyond the scope 
of the letter.  
 
Since there was some disagreement about citations and which ones to use, Dr. Mingus asked the 
Assembly to use Zoom reactions to indicate approval or disapproval of citations in the letter. The 
majority of the audience approved of citations, and Dr. Mingus asked Dr. Abeyta to look over the 
citations before he sent the statement, then asked for a motion to approve it. 
 
I move to approve this letter and send it to the Provost’s Office, to the Chancellor, to the 
President, to the Board of Regents, and to the Faculty Senate for support. 
 
Motion: Roseanna McGinn 
Second: Yes 
Vote: Unanimous except for one nay 
Motion Carried: Yes 

 
 
 
INFORMATION  COMMITTEE REPORTS  COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

DISCUSSION  





setting up Canvas workshops, so the DLC will ask for help from Valencia, and possibly join in their 
workshops. Next, Dr. Lanza asked if Dr. Mingus had any updates on Adobe Creative Cloud. Dr. 
Mingus thought it should already be available to all UNM-Gallup faculty, but said he would talk to Ms. 
Ann Swancer about it. Finally, Dr. Lanza added that the DLC is t


